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COVID safe updates 
 
It is wonderful to see us all getting back to normality.  We very much appreciate your considered approach 
to letting the children come into the school gates by themselves in the mornings and letting them meet you 
outside the gates in the afternoons. We are all proud of how capable and independent they are. It makes our 
school such a happy, community space when we can have our parent community once again accessing our 
school. A few events are coming up where you will be able to participate, the first of which is our Easter Hat 
Parade. Of course there will be still some COVID safety requirements to adhere to with QR coding in, hand 
sanitising and social distancing. We are all so used to doing these things now, it is just second nature but 
it is what keeps everyone safe. Parents can now attend P-6 Assemblies when your children are receiving 
awards, volunteer in classrooms when teachers invite you to help with reading, maths, home reading or 
play-based learning. Children do love to see you at school. Just remember to check with our office staff to 
ensure you have the correct working with children paper work and whatever else may be needed. 
 
P&C for 2021 
 
Last Wednesday evening, we had the Annual General meeting for setting up our P&C for 2021. We are very 
happy that we have had Executive positions filled and will have an operational running P&C for 2021. 
Congratulations to the following parents and thank you for supporting our school for 2021. 
 
Presidents: Billy Jean Higginson 
Vice Present 1: Jodi Rooney 
Vice President 2: Vacant 
Treasurer: Laura Morrison 
Secretary: Gillian Graf 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator: Vacant 
Fundraising Co-ordinator: Gillian Graf 
School Banking Co-ordinator: Laura Morrison 
 
As you can see we still have some positions vacant and it would be wonderful if some of you could fill these.  
Your input would be welcome and valued. 
 
Parent Information session 
 
Thank you to the parents and carers who attended our information session last Thursday night for further 
input into our Strategic Improvement Plan (SIP) for 2021-2024. Although it was a small number it was a very 
productive and the parent group reported they appreciated being part of our planning process, gaining 
knowledge of what the situational analysis showed which is now driving school improvement for the next 4 
years.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


We also went on a type of journey to update both our Vision and Mission/Purpose statements. We will be 
sharing more information as we go over the next couple of weeks before the final SIP goes up on the 
website. 
 
Year 2 Excursion to the Zoo 
 
Wow! How fantastic for all of our year 2 children to be able to attend the new Western Sydney Zoo. They 
were so excited to get on the big bus and travel to Sydney and reports back stated that they loved going 
through the huge new road tunnel. On their return they couldn’t stop talking about everything they saw and 
did. They loved every minute of it. Our teachers said all went like clockwork and it was a special and happy 
day for all, including the Year 2 students from support classes who attended on the day. The weather held 
out and everything ran smoothly. So good to be able to have our children enjoying an extracurricular 
excursion again. Make sure you have a look at all of the special pictures on our Facebook and Website 
page. Thank you Year 2 teachers for a well organised excursion that children really enjoyed while 
discovering and learning new information. 
 
Harmony Day 
 
It was a very wet harmony day but our children were able to participate in many different cultural 
experiences. Thank you parents and carers for dressing them in orange-coloured clothing and for those 
children who wore their traditional dress. A special day to remember that “Everyone Belongs” 
 
Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program 
  
We have been reviewing our policies and procedures regarding our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden 
Program and have revised our permission and student contracts for 2021. Would you please sign and return 
as soon as possible and make the payment of $25 in support of this wonderful program. 
  
School Photos coming up 
 
Next week we have school photos happening on Tuesday the 23rd March and Thursday 25th March. A copy 
of the schedule for the 2 days is attached as a reminder for you so that you will know what day your 
children’s classes are having photos taken. Please ensure all children are in school uniform, neat, tidy and 
ready with a big smile. Being autumn and given the variety of uniform being worn at present, we have the 
following requests re photos. Please ensure all children have on a blue school polo shirt with either shorts, 
skorts or long pants in the right school colour. We understand there may be some K-2 girls still wearing the 
uniform dress. We request all black shoes for photos with white socks. (No Nike or Santa Cruz on photo 
day) Please no coloured hair accessories, make-up or jewellery. These items are not school uniform. 
Best smiles are very welcome. 
 

Our photo days are coming up. 
Please remember to put these dates in your calendar. 
 
Tuesday 23rd March – Kindergarten – Year 4 
Preschool Seahorse Group 
 
Thursday 25th March – Years 5 & 6 
Preschool Pelican Group 

 
 
Just 2 weeks now till the end of Term 1. We all may ask, where has that time gone? Maybe it is because 
time flies when we are having fun learning. Looking forward to seeing you at the Easter hat Parade. 
 
Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 
Principals 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is a whole-school framework that promotes positive behaviour across 
our school. This fortnight teachers have been talking to students about the school expectation ’Be Polite’. 
Lessons have focussed on using manners appropriately, especially when visiting the school canteen and 
when lining up. Next fortnight we be will looking at the “Be Safe’ expectation. 
 
Students who have been displaying this positive behaviour have been rewarded with ‘Win Bin’ tickets and 5 
winners are drawn out of the ‘Win Bin’ barrel each Monday.  
 
This week our winners were- Marlia 5/6H, Thomas 5/6H, Luca KW, Ryan 5/6B and Bodhi 3/4M.  
 
Wellbeing Programs  
 
Our wellbeing programs have been very successful this term and we have been able to support over 45 
students with our targeted programs. Through these wellbeing initiatives students develop self-awareness, 
self-control, and interpersonal skills that are important for school, work and life outcomes. Our wellbeing 
programs aim to develop understanding and skills to: 
 
•nurture a positive sense of self 

•promote respectful relationships 

•build capacity to manage emotions, behaviours and interactions with others. 

 
If you would like your child to access any of our wellbeing programs in Term 2 please contact your child’s 
classroom teacher or myself.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is crucial for your child’s learning that their attendance is regular, this includes arriving at school on time 
ready to learn. The learning that occurs every day in classrooms across the school contributes to your 
child’s success and opportunities. Please support them to reach their potential by sending them to school 
every day, on time and ready to learn. Carers of any child who is absent or arrives late to school without an 
explanation from a carer will receive an automated text message at 10:00am asking them to contact the 
school to explain the late arrival. 
 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal  
Student Wellbeing  
 

    SMS  messaging 



 
 
 
 

 

The Mingaletta Aboriginal Aunties are back visiting our WWPS and Guliyali Preschool children. The Children 
loved sharing stories with them and look forward to their weekly visits. 

Mrs Chloe Nebauer 
 

 
 
 

On Wednesday the 17th of March, Year 2 went on an excursion to Sydney Zoo. Both the students and 
teachers had a wonderful day connecting with wildlife from around the world. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On Friday 12th March, our Open Cricket team took on Woy Woy South Public School in a 25 over match at 
McEvoy Oval. We batted first and posted a competitive 47 run total in difficult conditions, with E N, Jackson 
S, Josh R and Noah M the best of the batsmen. We knew we would need to bowl well to defend this total 
and Logan Warner came out with all guns blazing, taking 3/5 from his three over spell. Finn VA bowled 
beautifully from the other end as well, leaving the Woy Woy South innings teetering at 3/6 from the first five 
overs. From there unfortunately things didn’t go well for us. Jonti from Woy Woy South batted beautifully and 
effectively took the game away from us with a well compiled 16. Woy Woy South ended up winning the 
game by seven wickets with twelve overs to spare in what turned out to be a comprehensive victory for 
them. If our boys were disappointed at the loss they certainly didn’t let it show. They’re spirits were high in 
the field and they encouraged each other at every opportunity. They played with a great deal of 
sportsmanship, clapping Jonti at the end of his innings, and did the school proud with their exemplary 
behaviour, prompting one parent to e-mail the school saying: 

“Just wanted to give a shout out to the team today. From a non-cricket supporter I thoroughly enjoyed 
watching them all play today. They were the most respectful and supportive group of each other and they 
should be so proud of themselves.” 

I couldn’t agree more. They were a pleasure to coach. Well played boys.  

Mr D Betts 
Cricket Coach 

 
 

 

Stage 3 has been learning about microorganisms in science. Microorganisms are living organisms that are 
microscopic. We have been focusing on yeast which is a type of microorganism that belongs to the fungi 
family. Here we can see students investigating which ingredient when mixed with warm water activates 
yeast. 

 

 



 

 

Did you know? 
Bacteria have been around for at least 3.5 billion years, making them the oldest known life-form on the 
planet. 
 
Semuel Greig   
Stage 3 Classroom Teacher  
 
 

 

 
Last week our preschoolers walked down to Brisbane Water waterfront on a mission to "collect trash" for 
Clean Up Australia Day. This outing also offered the children opportunities to learn about animal, road 
and water safety, stranger danger but most importantly that they are valued and respected contributors in 
their society. Community members passing by commented on how impressed they were that our 
young Guliyali Preschool children were such enthusiastic participants in helping clean our local community 
and keeping our country clean.  
 
This week we celebrated Harmony Day. After making sushi and exploring its country of origin, we read the 
book "The Colours of Us" and created our very own self portraits, carefully mixing paints to match the colour 
of our skin and engaging in respectful conversations about similarities and differences among people. We 
also sang songs that incorporated different languages and ways to say 'hello.' 
 
Mia - "Ni Hao" 
Gabriella - "Ciao means goodbye"  
Ivarr - "Cheerio"  
Bonjour, Bula, Ola, Kumusta, Konnichiwa, Namaste, G'day!  
At Guliyali Preschool, everyone belongs!  
 
 

 
  



 

  
Whitney Williams 
Preschool Teacher 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25 nights of home reading! 
 
25 Nights Delisha Pandya 3/4E, Joey Timbs 3/4E, Isabel Shannon 2MB, Michael Burton 2MB & Thomas 
Bernie 2E 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Please be advised that Book Club issue 2 orders are due by Friday 19th March 2021, however, the 
catalogues arrived a bit later than usual, so the Scholastic online orders will remain open for an extra week. 
Anyone who has completed their order by 19th March will receive their items before people who place orders 
after this date. 
 
Please return any borrowed library books by Week 10. Week 9 will be the last week to borrow in Term 1. 
Overdue notices will be given to students during week 9. Please let Mrs Walker know if any books are lost, 
or have already been returned. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Cathy Walker 
Teacher Librarian 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
       

Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   APP: Flexischools 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Birthday bucket is available for your child’s class. ½ sip ice block per student sent to your child’s  
class for their birthday. 50c per ½ sip. Orders on Flexischools. 
 
The canteen is needing volunteers, if you have a spare few hours in the mornings. Please come to the 
canteen and arrange a day. 
 
Thank you to all our volunteers that have helped throughout the Term, it is greatly appreciated.  
 
Anne 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 22nd March  
Tuesday 23rd March Pat 
Wednesday 24th March  
Thursday 25th March Kay 
Friday 26th March Sherrie 
Monday 29th March Pat 
Tuesday 30th March  
Wednesday 31st March Janet 
Thursday 1st April Vicki 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 
 
 
 
Hi everyone, 
 
We held our Annual General Meeting for 2021 on Wednesday 10th March. Thank you to all those who 
attended.  
 

Please welcome the Executive Committee for 2021/22 
 

President – Billie-Jean Higgison 
Vice President – Jodi Rooney 

Vice President – VACANT 
Secretary – Gillian Graf 

Treasurer – Laura Morrison 
Uniform Shop Coordinator – VACANT 
Fundraising Coordinator – Gillian Graf 

School Banking Coordinator – Laura Morrison 
Social Media Coordinator – VACANT 

 
I would like to warmly welcome the new executive team. We are looking forward to getting back into the 
swing of regular school life and supporting the school to give WWPS students wonderful opportunities and 
experiences.  
 
You may have noticed the VACANT sign!.The roles of Vice President 2 and Uniform Shop coordinator were 
not able to be filled on the night. You can also see some roles doing double duty. We are also looking for 
people to join our fundraising committee. The committee assists the coordinator in creating, planning and 
running of events.  
 
We would love to broaden the team and welcome new ideas so if you think you might be interested in taking 
on a role within our P&C please send an email to wwpspandc@live.com.au or come along to a meeting and 
we can give you a feel for what’s involved. The P&C executive, P&C members and school staff and 
community can all work together to create a successful team. Many hands make light work.  
 
I would also like to give a huge thank you to the outgoing executive team. They did a wonderful job of 
keeping everything together and working with the school during the ups and downs of COVID lockdowns 
and restrictions. You are all greatly appreciated, and on behalf of the school community we thank you.  
  
Fundraising Activities    
We will be holding a Mother’s Day stall this year on Tuesday 4th and Thursday 6th May. 
We are getting back into it slowly and looking into discos, walkathons, crazy theme days over this coming 
year and there might even be a visit from a very Hoppy friend at the Easter Hat Parade. 
 
If you have any fundraising ideas you would like us to look into please email wwpspandc@live.com.au or 
come along to a meeting.  
 
All fundraising profits go towards providing items from a school Wishlist to further benefit our students.  
 
 
 
 
   

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


Uniform Shop  
  

*** New Uniform Shop Opening time from Wednesday 24th March *** 
 
We will be opening on a Wednesday morning for the remainder of Term 1 and Term 2. We are on the 
lookout for a uniform shop coordinator and volunteers to help in the mornings so please email 
wwpspandc@live.com.au if you can help and we will get back to you.  
 
Email orders can be sent to wwpsuniforms@outlook.com and email and cash orders delivered every 
Wednesday to your child’s classroom. You can download order form anytime from the school website under 
the Our P&C tab or printed copies are available from the front office.  
  

*** Uniform Shop Open ***  
 

Every Wednesday / 8:35am – 9:15am / CAroom  
  

We will notify the community of any changes via the Namalata Newsletter, apps and FB updates.   
  
School Banking    
We are looking to restart school banking in Term 2 and will notify the community of banking day once 
confirmed. If you are able to volunteer some time one morning a week to assist Laura please email us and 
we will be in touch.   

  
Next P&C Meeting of 2021  
The next general meeting will be held between 7:00pm - 8:30pm, Wednesday 12th May, Staff Room, Woy 
Woy Public School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our 
community. All are welcome to attend.  
  
Membership   
The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00, and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision-
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2020/21 are available 
from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au   
  
Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting; however, your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued.  
  
Volunteering   
You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening firsthand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and can 
spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the workload 
of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities.  
  
Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a 
member of the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events?   
  
Billie-Jean Higgison 
President  
WWPS P&C  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency please restrict entry into our office area **** 

Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8:30am until 3:15pm. The office window is opened at 8:30am and closed at 
3:00pm however office staff are available until 3:15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3:20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon.If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2:00pm to 
ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 
is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 
woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 
printed at the school office and given to the classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 

****** EFTPOS IS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 
Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 
is contactless. 
 
Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 
card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-
.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 
convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 
office. 
 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 
with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 
must have their own envelope. 
 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 
 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
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Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 
cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. 
Apply online through the Clean N Care website 
www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  
  
   

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 



 


